
 
To be eligible to attend the camp as a staff member you must be: 

• An active member of The Scout Association with an adult appointment and 
aged 18 or over by the 3rd May 2024. 

If you are: - 

• A member of the Scout Network who does not hold or has not applied for an 
adult appointment in Scouting you must take up an adult appointment and 
compete the necessary conditions for the role prior to the camp. 

• An Explorer Scout but will be 18 by the time of the camp, you must have 
completed the necessary conditions for the role you will hold prior to the 
camp.  The earliest you can apply for your disclosure (PVG) is 6 months 
before your 18th birthday. More information on this process is available from 
your District Volunteer Development Team. 

All staff must have: 

1. Completed the Welcome Process (including welcome conversation, 
disclosure and references), and 

2. Completed the Safe Scouting module, and it be recorded on the 
membership system 

Additionally, prior to the camp, if you have held any adult appointment for more 
than 6 months you must have: 

3. Completed the remaining Growing Roots learning for your role and it be 
recorded on the membership system 

4. Kept your disclosure (PVG), Safe Scouting and First Aid (if appropriate for 
your role) in date (covering at least the duration of the camp) 

 
ANY APPLICATIONS THAT DO NOT MEET THE CRITERIA ABOVE PRIOR TO THE 
CAMP WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. 
 


